
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 2/28/2018 3:53:18 PM
Subject: FW: way to help teather with school shootings

This is refreshing. Please advise.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 
From: Gary [mailto:garystaylors@aol.com] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, February 28, 2018 11:50 AM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office 
Subject: way to help teather with school shootings
 
Dear Lt governor Bryant

My name is Gary Stoll From Taylors,SC I was thinking that if a teacher does not want to carry a gun in school they could use 
a cell phone App to to let a GPS signal to a command post if they see someone shooting at students Then the police could 
send help to that area. It could also tell if there is more then one shooter in the school. I hope that this can help if it has not 
been talked about already.
 
  Gary Stoll Garystaylors@aol.com
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